



Nursery through to Year 6 Newstead Road, Lee, London SE12 OSJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell Deputy: Mrs Michelle Carey

Email: <a href="mailto:admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk">admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk</a>

Web site: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

# **Newsletter No 30**

11th May, 2018

# **Dear Parents and Carers,**

## **Events this week**

This week all our Year 1 pupils went to find out about plants at the Soanes Centre. The children said that they had a 'very happy' day. On Wednesday, 3A and 3U went on a visit to Lullingstone Roman Villa. This was a great experience which really enhanced their learning about Roman Britain.

Also on Wednesday, our Year 2 and Year 5 pupils

#### **Notes for your diary**

**25**<sup>th</sup> **May 10 am** - Whole school celebration in thanksgiving for the completion of our school building. Mass will be celebrated by Archbishop Peter in our school playground, followed by refreshments and an opportunity to walk around the school. Come and join us for this very special celebration. There will be parties in school for all classes in the afternoon.

**21**<sup>st</sup> June – Secondary Transfer meeting for year 5 parents and carers

had a visit from the Fire Brigade and they learnt all about fire safety and how to keep themselves out of danger. Today, our Nursery pupils went on a very exciting visit to Lee Fire Station. The children have been learning about people who help us. Last week they were visited in school by two police officers and had opportunities to try on some items of their uniform. These experiences make a huge difference to learning in our school. We were very privileged to be invited to the 10<sup>th</sup> anniversary, memorial service for Jimmy Mizen in St George's cathedral memorial service. This was a very beautiful and moving experience for the staff and pupils who attended.

#### **Boys Saturday Cup Matches – Glendale league**

Tomorrow morning, Saturday 12<sup>th</sup> May, it is the year 4 and 5 boys' Cup matches, taking place on Blackheath. The 4s have already had one win and four draws this week in games against other schools! Year 5 are favourites in their cup as they won their league! Training starts at 9:00am sharp! so look for Mr Toynton or coach CJ. Try not to be late and good luck to both teams.



















#### Our Lady of Lourdes parish

## Chorus of Our Lady of Lourdes Lee

The next performance will be tomorrow evening, Saturday 12th May at 7:45pm in the church. The chorus will be performing extracts from Brahms' Song of Destiny and Schumann's Requiem. Refreshments will be served in the parish hall afterwards. Please see this link for the poster: <u>Brahms (song of Destiny)</u>

### First Communion Programme 2017/18

The next session will be on Saturday 19th May. The children will be in the church and the parents in the hall, both at 10:00am. Please do arrive before 10:00am so that the sessions can start and finish on time; teas and coffees will be available in the hall from 9:45am.

We will be covering Chapter 4 "God's Word".

Please do use the time before the next meeting to help your child complete as much of their book as we have covered so far, as a few children are a bit behind – thank you.

### **Events organised by Parents & Friends**

#### Cake Glorious Cake

There is always time for cake! and to that end the Friends will be holding a cake sale on Friday 18th May for all children. £1 per child for cake in their classes.

To make this happen, we need your help and would love it if you could donate cakes for the sale, Have a look out in book bags next week for their special invitation to donate.

Please no nuts. Please drop all offerings to the office on Friday 18th. If your child has an allergy please let us know and provide an appropriate cake for them, wrapped and labelled with name and class.

## Volunteers required: Summer School Disco

The DJ is booked and the stage is set for the summer school disco will be held on Friday 8th June in the main hall; Infants: 4:30pm - 5:45pm (Reception to year 2); Juniors: 6:15 - 7:30pm (Year 3 to year 6). Without volunteer helper the event can't go ahead so we need your help for the event - please let us know at stwinifredsfriendsse12@gmail.com if you are able to help and at which disco you would like to help at.

## Family Fun Day - Host a Peter James Board.

Coming up on Saturday 14th July 2018. Once again Peter James Estate Agents will be sponsoring the event and we are looking for at least 100 parents, carers friends of the school to host an estate agent board outside their house for six weeks. If you'd be happy to have a board please let us know at stwinifredsfriendsse12@gmail.com. Thank you to those who have already offered.

# **Lewisham Music May Newsletter**

Please follow this link to read the May 18 Newsletter: <a href="https://mailchi.mp/f8a5d893a4a2/lewisham-music-newsletter-may18?e=cd1b53fba5">https://mailchi.mp/f8a5d893a4a2/lewisham-music-newsletter-may18?e=cd1b53fba5</a>

# Attendance & Punctuality for this week

Total: 54 children who arrived late for their learning this week. Well done 6M again this week with no lates. Congratulations to 4L with 100% attendance.

Class	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Lates</u>	<u>Class</u>	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Lates</u>	Class	Attendance	<u>Lates</u>
Reception C	96%	2	Year 2CL	99%	5	Year 4T	96%	6
Reception B	90%	3	Year 2FM	98%	6	Year 4L	100%	5
Year 1 A	97%	7	Year 3U	98%	2	Year 5K	98%	6
Year 1 D	97%	8	Year 3A	92%	1	Year 5/6F	96%	3
	_			_		Year 6M	97%	0

Have a really lovely long weekend.

Margaret Hanrahan















